BBWN Inc GUIDELINES FOR WORKSHOPPING

As a peer support group we work to help each other develop works by reading and discussing them. 

Multiple copies should be brought in (a copy for each or as advised).

GIVING FEEDBACK TO OTHER WRITERS

Everyone has a different writing background. Some are academic and quite experienced writers, others are fairly inexperienced. We all have something to learn from others, we all need the feedback of others, and we don’t want anyone to give up, feeling they are hopeless. 

On the other hand, there is nothing worse than patronising, shallow feedback. All work deserves considered reflection and comment which is constructive to the writer.

In return, as writers we need to: 

· develop a critical ear, 

· listen to feedback, what others have to say, whether it is harsh or complimentary. 

Writers must also allow the writing to speak for itself.  Do not underestimate the readers/listeners by seeking to explain the whys and hows of the work. An introduction stating something along the lines of “ this piece is for a competition, or from my memoirs, or is a short story, or is part of a novel in progress” is probably all that is required.  

Good writing will communicate.

Writers should allow time for the feedback to settle into their thoughts. Do not rush to justify. Do not apologise. Good feedback is worth gold to a writer eager to improve their skills and seeking to find whether they have communicated the things they intended. 

Upon further reflection, the writer may use or dismiss the feedback, may redraft the whole thing, may alter one word or just a comma. 

We should ask ourselves:

· Is the piece “working”. Is it communicating  the writer’s overall theme?  

· Do the characters feel real? Are their motivations genuine and fully realised?

· Is the scene focused?

· Is there anything at stake? 

· Are we drawn into the dilemma?  And so on.

· With poetry there are considerations of style and form, rhythm and so on

We should always remember it is not OUR work and we have no right to try to have it rewritten as we think it should go.  We must help the writer develop their ideas. Sometimes the writer needs only to hear the words spoken by others to work out problems. If we think carefully about the advice we might offer, then this should be a very positive experience for everyone.
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